[image: image2.png]‘%l
A N 4

AN A





[image: image2.png]

06/50

John von Doussa QC

President

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 5218

SYDNEY NSW 1042

Dear Mr Doussa

Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same-Sex Relationships regarding Financial and Work-related Benefits and Entitlements.

Our contribution will take two forms as discussed with the Director of the Human Rights Unit, Ms Vanessa Lesnie. Firstly there is this submission and secondly we will invite comment from our members through a notice in our magazine Australian Medicine which members will receive around 3 July 2006. I understand this timeline is acceptable.

In 2002 the Australian Medical Association (AMA) launched its position statement on Sexual Diversity and Gender Identity. This statement (attached) affirms the AMA’s belief in equity of access to health care for all Australians. The two sections of particular relevance for your Inquiry are provided below:

6.6 The AMA is supportive of legislation that proscribes discrimination and provides legislative recognition of same-sex unions and families as this will lead to legal, societal, financial and healthcare equity within the community.

6.8 The AMA believes that acknowledgment of same-sex partners is important in medical decision making and that these partners should be afforded the same next of kin status as their heterosexual counterparts.

In addition your letter highlights section 7.4 of the Inquiry’s discussion paper relating to health concessions. As the paper notes, in their current form health concessions under the PBS and Medicare are discriminatory to people in same-sex relationships and should be amended.

I hope this contribution assists your Inquiry and I wish you well with its progress.

Yours sincerely
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Dr Mukesh Haikerwal

President

21 June 2006
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